

March 8, 2023

Robyn Julien, Chief Executive Officer Save the Family Foundation of Arizona 125 East University Drive Mesa. Arizona 85201

RE: Phoenix Scholar House - Save The Family/Brinshore Development

Dear Ms. Julien,

On behalf of Dignity Health's Arizona Division, I am writing this letter in support of the Phoenix Scholar House, a proposed living-learning community at 2950 N. 18th Place in Phoenix. The development will address a critical need by combining housing, family services, and educational opportunities for parents and children.

As you know, Dignity Health has a rich history in Arizona as we began nearly 127 years ago when the Sisters of Mercy arrived in Phoenix to open a parish school. The Sisters' early mission to help and care for the poor and underserved has evolved into a powerful passion for all of Dignity Health. Today, Dignity Health is a respected leader and world-class hospital and healthcare system and remains true to its mission of supporting people and communities in need.

As a community partner, we know that poverty is a complex social determinant of health and better health outcomes begin with housing and education. We share in the Phoenix Scholar House's vision for improving the quality of life in central Phoenix through affordable housing and opportunities for post-secondary education and whole heartily support this project.

Sincerely,

Tim Bricker

Interim Senior Vice President of Operations & Chief Executive Officer

Dignity Health - Southwest Division